
Town of Seymour  
Parks Commission 

 
 

Monthly Meeting – May 24, 2010 

 
Members Present: Bill Paecht, John Poeta, Bob Lang (8:03), Mike Gargano 
Members Absent: Joe Hernandez 
Guests Present: Dennis Rozum, Shaun Walsh, Frank Falco, Ron Morasco 
 
Meeting was called to order at 7:27 PM by Mike Gargano 
 
The April 26, 2010 minutes were approved. Motion by Mike, 2nd, John, All in favor. 
 
Public Comment 
Frank Falco, Head- Seymour Valley Softball League 

• Stated softball season was to start May 3 but because Matthies Field was not ready the season did 
not begin until May 26.  

• League forced to play 3 nights a week at Bradley Field in Derby. 
• Metal bat games, which need to play at Matthies, have not been able to play any games this 

season. 
• Teams have quit the league because there where 187 rain-outs last season. 
• Asked the Parks Commission for partial refund because of cancellations.    

 
Ron Morasco, 4 Gloria Ave 

• Inquired about the status of the dog park.  He was informed that there are 2 locations being 
discussed (Gary Park & Mitchell Forest) but nothing had been decided. 

 
Security Camera Update 
All camera’s are up and running.  
 
Public Works Director Comments 
Matthies Field Report: 

• Field is open today 5/26. 
• Fabric on backstop to be installed on 5/27. 
• Bench along first base will be repaired. 
• Wood benches to be painted. 
• Brush cleared from behind outfield fences. 
• Mulch and sand needed for play ground area. 
• Rocking horses from Chatfield School to be installed. 

 
John inquired about the quality of fill used on the SMS soccer field and Dennis stated the fill will be 
replaced. 
 
Bob requested that Seymour Little League will need SMS softball field lined for a tournament. 
 
 



Bill made a motion to as Shaun Walsh to agenda, 2nd by John. 
• Shaun stated that field schedules need to be started in January.   

 
 
Field Applications  
 
One application was presented to the Parks Commission: 
Bungay School Kindergarten Field Trip - Motion to approve made by Mike, 2nd, John. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:44 PM. Motion by Bob, 2nd, Mike. All in favor. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Mike Gargano 
Parks Commission 
  


